
   

Special points of interest: 

¶ One with Courage 

¶ Sandusky CaseñWhat Have We Learned 

¶ Looking Forward  

¶ Our Helping Hands 
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d eceMber  2012  Kids First  
Child Advocacy Center  

is celebrating   

10 years of healing the 

pain of child abuse. 

     Stewards of Children is the only nationally 

available program specifically proven to  

increase knowledge, improve attitudes and 

change child-protective behaviors.  This  

revolutionary program is for any responsible 

adult who cares about the welfare of children.  

It is also appropriate for youth-serving organiza-

tions (sports leagues, day care centers, after 

school programs, childrenõs clubs, church 

groups and more).  

     Organizations that train their staff and  

volunteers in child abuse prevention create an 

environment that better protects children.  Per-

petrators are drawn to places where they can 

have easy access to children.  An organization 

that emphasizes prevention through training and 

appropriate policies is an unwelcoming place for 

a perpetrator.  Training increases staff and  

volunteer awareness and teaches them to  

recognize the signs that an opportunity exists for 

abuse to occur, and the signs that abuse has  

occurred.  It is also critical that staff and volun-

teers know how to react if they recognize the 

signs or if a child discloses abuse.  

     Stewards of Children is for any responsible 

adult who cares about the protection of  

children.  It is also used by individuals, organiza-

tions, businesses, and corporations who: 

     * Seek training for staff and volunteers in the 

prevention of child sexual abuse. 

     * Look to enhance their child protection 

policies and procedures or respond to insurance 

requirements. 

     * Want to lead a community-based initiative 

and offer prevention training to the community. 

          For more information:  www.d2l.org    

or to schedule a training for your business or organi-

zation, please call the Center (865)986-1505.      

Stewards of Children 

                         7 Steps to Preventing, Recognizing and Reacting Responsibly to Child Sexual Abuse 

Learn the facts and understand the risks.  Realitiesñnot trustñshould influence your decisions  

regarding children.     Minimize opportunity.   If you eliminate or reduce one-adult/one-child situations, 

youõll dramatically lower the risk of sexual abuse for children (more than 80% of sexual abuse cases occur in 

one-adult/one-child situations).    Talk about it.  Children often keep abuse a secret, but barriers can be 

broken down by talking openly about it.      Stay alert.  Donõt expect obvious signs when a child is being 

sexually abused. Signs are often there but youõve got to spot them.     Make a plan.   Learn where to go, 

whom to call, and how to react.        Act on suspicions. The future well being of a child is at stake. 

Get involved.  Volunteer and financially support organizations that fight the tragedy of child sexual abuse. 

7 Steps to Protecting our Children  



Child Advocacy Center of the Ninth Judicial District of Tennessee, Inc. 
Physical Address:  887 Highway 70 W               Mailing Address:  PO Box 928 

Lenoir City, TN  37771 
PHONE  (865) 986-1505     FAX  (865) 986-1547 

WWW.KIDSFIRSTTN.ORG  

 
Our Mission:  to heal the pain of child abuse 

 
A private, non-profit agency serving severely abused children between the ages of 3 to 17 in the  

counties of Loudon, Morgan, Meigs and Roane 

         Chris Evans-Longmire                                           

 Executive Director 

          cevans@cac9jd.org 

  Kids First 

CAC STAFF 

 Beth Catchot, LCSW    Therapist, Outreach Coordinator    bcatchot@cac9jd.org 

 Denise Dubrule    Administrative Assistant     ddubrule@cac9jd.org 

 Darcy Navratil     Family Advocate      dnavratil@cac9jd.org 

 Kari Anna Watkins                              Forensic Interviewer                           kwatkins@cac9jd.org  

 Tasha Watson    Victim Services Specialist      twatson@cac9jd.org 

 Mona Williams-Hayes, Ph.D., LCSW     Clinical Director               mwhayes@cac9jd.org 

 Joyce Peterson                        Bookkeeper      jpeterson@cac9jd.org 

 Millie Bruner, RN    Volunteer Nurse 

 Gail Clift, CPNP    Forensic Nurse 

 Ginger Barthel    Volunteer Nurse  

      CAC Board of Directors 
   Millie Bruner 

    Christine Evans-Longmire, Executive Director 

    Gene Fischer, Treasurer 

    Charlene Hipsher 

    Karen Keirstead, Secretary        Marc Lighter 

    Cheryl Ottaviano, President 

    Norma Racke                       Virginia Ranck 

    Beth Sams, 2nd Vice President            Jenny Tippens 

    Darla Walker          Joe Solymossy 

    Linda Wright, 1st Vice President 



       ?  ?   Are YOU the One  ?  ? 
      

  {ǘŀǘŜ {ŜƴŀǘƻǊ wŀƴŘȅ aŎbŀƭƭȅ όw-hŀƪ wƛŘƎŜύ ǘŜŀƳŜŘ ǳǇ 

ǿƛǘƘ Kids First /ƘƛƭŘ !ŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ /ŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎπ

ǘƻǊΣ /ƘǊƛǎ 9Ǿŀƴǎ-[ƻƴƎƳƛǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎΣ /ƘŜǊȅƭ hǧŀǾƛŀƴƻΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ DŜƴŜ CƛǎŎƘŜǊΣ 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ YŀǊŜƴ YŜƛǊǎǘŜŀŘΣ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΣ ǘƻ ƪƛŎƪƻũ ǘƘŜ 

άhƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƻǳǊŀƎŜέ  ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦ   

     DƻƻŘ bŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ {ƘƻǇǇŜ ƛǎ hƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ 

ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀƴŘ ǳǇ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘ 

ŀōǳǎŜ ōȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƛƴƛǝŀǝǾŜΣ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ 

ƭŜǾŜƭΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ƎǊŀƴǘ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ǘƻ Kids First /!/Φ  ¢ƘŜ 

ƎǊŀƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭƻǿ YƛŘǎ CƛǊǎǘΩǎ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘƻǊΣ /ƘǊƛǎ 

9Ǿŀƴǎ-[ƻƴƎƳƛǊŜΣ ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ 

ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎŜȄǳŀƭ ŀōǳǎŜ ǘƻ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǎ  

мΣрлл ŀŘǳƭǘǎΣ ŀǘ ƴƻ ŎƻǎǘΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ 

н҈ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǝƻƴ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΦ  ¢ƛǇǇƛƴƎ 

Ǉƻƛƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǘǊŀƛƴ рΣпно ŀŘǳƭǘǎ 

ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊ ǘƘǳǎ  ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ŀ 

ŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ǎƘƛƊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƳƻƳŜƴǘǳƳ ǘƘŀǘ ōǳƛƭŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ  

ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǿƻǊƪΣ Ƴŀȅ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǎƻŎƛŜǘŀƭ ǾŀƭǳŜǎΦ 

hƴŎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ŀŘƻǇǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀƴ ƛŘŜŀ ƻǊ ŀƴ  

ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ōȅ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƪŜȅ ƛƴƅǳŜƴŎŜǊǎΣ ƛƴ ŀ  

ƎƛǾŜƴ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǝƻƴΣ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƻ ǿƛŘŜǎǇǊŜŀŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƻǊ 

ǎƘƛƊ  ƛƴ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǘōŜƭǘ ƭŀǿ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǝ-

ǎƳƻƪƛƴƎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦ  ά{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎ ƻŦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴέ ŀƴŘ άtǊŜǾŜƴǘ 

bƻǿέΣ ŀǊŜ ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ-ōŀǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ŀǾŀƛƭŀπ

ōƭŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ǎŎƛŜƴǝŬŎŀƭƭȅ ǇǊƻǾŜƴ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΣ 

ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ŀǩǘǳŘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ-ǇǊƻǘŜŎǝǾŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊǎΦ   

¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ  

ǇǊŜǾŀƭŜƴŎŜΣ ŎƻƴǎŜǉǳŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘ 

ǎŜȄǳŀƭ ŀōǳǎŜΣ ƻũŜǊǎ ƴŜǿ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŦƻǊ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘΣ  

ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŎǘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭȅ ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎŜȄǳŀƭ ŀōǳǎŜΣ ōŜ 

ǇǊƻŀŎǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴŀƭ 

ǇƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ-ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴǎ 

ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŀŎǝƻƴ Ǿƛŀ ŀ 

ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǝƻƴ ǇƭŀƴΦ   

     άhƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƛǎ ǇǳǎƘƛƴƎ ŘƛǎŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŀǊ 

ŀǎƛŘŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ƻǇŜƴƭȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜΣέ ǎŀƛŘ {ŜƴŀǘƻǊ  

aŎbŀƭƭȅΣ ǿƘƻ ǎǇƻƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎΦ  ά/ƘƛƭŘ ǎŜȄǳŀƭ ŀōǳǎŜ 

ƛǎ ŀ ŎǊƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǎŜŎǊŜŎȅ ǿƘƛŎƘΣ ǘǊŀƎƛŎŀƭƭȅΣ ōǊŜŜŘǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƻǳǊ 

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘΩǎ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ 

ǿƘȅ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴ ƻǇŜƴƭȅ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ 

ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ ǘƻƻƭ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŜǊŀŘƛŎŀǘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀōǳǎŜΦέ   

      άhǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ ŎŜƴǘŜǊǎΣ ƭƛƪŜ Kids FirstΣ ǿƻǊƪ  

ǝǊŜƭŜǎǎƭȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜȄǳŀƭƭȅ ŀōǳǎŜŘΣέ ŀŘŘǎ 

aŎbŀƭƭȅΦ  ά¢ƘŜȅ Ǉƭŀȅ ŀ ŎǊƛǝŎŀƭ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ƎŜǩƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ  

           Cheryl Ottaviano, Gene Fischer and Karen Keirstead 

    at the Old Supreme Court Chambers of the Tennessee State                                                                                                                                                                                                           

 Capitol Building in  Nashville, on March 9, 2012.   

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ  L ŀƳ ǾŜǊȅ 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ƭŀǳƴŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦέ 

     ¢ƘŜ ¢ŜƴƴŜǎǎŜŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ !ŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

ǊŀƛǎŜ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀōǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ {ǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǳǇ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǎǳǎǇŜŎǘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƛƴ  

ŘŀƴƎŜǊΦ  ά/ƘƛƭŘ ǎŜȄǳŀƭ ŀōǳǎŜ ƛǎ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘΣέ ǎŀƛŘ  

.ƻƴƴƛŜ .ŜƴŜƪŜΣ 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƴƴŜǎǎŜŜ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ !ŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ /ŜƴǘŜǊǎΦ  ά¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ hƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ  

/ƻǳǊŀƎŜΦ  ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǎŜȄǳŀƭ 

ŀōǳǎŜΦ  LŦ ŀŘǳƭǘΩǎ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŬƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜΣ 

Ƙƻǿ Ŏŀƴ ǿŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǾƛŎǝƳǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘΚέ   

THANK YOU  

GOOD NEIGHBORS SHOPPE  

FOR BEING A CHAMPION OF CHILDREN  

AND SAFER COMMUNITIES  



Top Left:  Mason Lee, Kingston Elementary 

Top Right:  Jerica Jones, Meigs North Elementary  

Bottom Left:  Alisha Grimes, Philadelphia Elementary 

April  2012  

  And the winner is ...  

This was the 3rd year we sponsored a Poster Contest for Child Abuse Prevention Month. Students at schools throughout the 9th Judicial District 

(grades K through 3rd) are provided poster paper (THANK YOU WAL-MART!!) and are asked to create a poster depicting how he/she would 

help a friend that has been hurt or affected by abuse.   Children were encouraged to recall the information given by the CAC during our school 

based intervention/prevention program (SCAN).  Each year the theme of the contest is We Are All In This Together.  A winner from each county is 

selected by the Board of Directors and presented with a certificate, a gift card from Wal-Mart, their photo for our Newsletter and their poster is 

framed and displayed by the previous years winners at the Center.            Congratulations  to our talented winners!! 

** Our 4th winner did receive his prizes, however, we were unable to photograph or identify him as he is in stateõs custody, living with a foster family.   

     With Kari on maternity leave, Beth and I were able to use our forensic interview training (funded generously by the Good 

Neighbors Shoppe) that we have kept current for 5 and 9 years, respectively, to continue interviews without a disruption in 

any CAC services.  Beth completed 42 forensic interviews (FIôs) and I completed 38.  In addition to helping with FIôs, we 

saw clients for a total of about 675 sessions from January until the end of September.   

     I was excited when we were asked to be part of the annual training at the Roane County Sheriffôs Department in April.  

The Sheriffôs department recognizes the significance of secondary trauma on law enforcement.  They are always a fun 

group to work with and I worked with them a couple of days on the topic, Self-Care:  Life Doesnôt Prepare Us for Trauma.  

In May I was asked to present the topic, Understanding Grief and Grieving, to First Responders in Tennessee at their  

conference as they do their work with families investigating unexpected child death.  

     Beth and I continue to build relationships in our communities and enhance our experience, training, and the Centerôs 

visibility by staying current in our knowledge, having our monthly peer consultation, and participating on Boards.  

     Most recently, we both attended the Essentials of Parent Child Interactive Therapy training in late September in Knox-

ville and Beth attended van der Kolkôs workshop, New Frontiers in Trauma Treatment.  Earlier in the summer, I attended 

Understanding the Frontal Lobes: Emotional Regulation, Social Intelligence, and Motivation.  Currently, Beth is a member of 

the Youth at Risk Task Force and I am a member of the Loudon County Foster Care Review Board and the Child Fatality 

Review Board for the 9th Judicial District.  We both maintain our memberships in the National Association of Social Workers 

and the American Professional Society on the Abuse of Children (APSAC). 

         Clinical Corner é.        By:  Mona Williams-Hayes Ph.D., LCSW 



     We have learned that communities are prepared to come 

together and support healthy, happy childhoods and the preven-

tion of child sexual abuse before it ever occurs.  We have 

learned that policymakers both local and federal now better 

understand the laws in place are inadequate if we are going to 

prevent child sexual abuse from ever occurring.  And we have 

learned that as a country the impact of child sexual abuse  

remains far more reaching than most of us were able to 

acknowledge, or even understand, before the Sandusky scandal 

happened. 

     We have also learned that all adults must play an active role 

in the lives of the children who live in their neighborhoods and 

communities if we are to ensure that child sexual abuse is  

prevented. 

     To accomplish this we must: 

  *  Learn about the grooming techniques of perpetrators and 

how to recognize the signs of abuse 

  *  Let our children, all of our children, know that we are inter-

ested in who they play with; where, and how, they spend their 

time; and whatôs going on in their lives 

  *  Begin a dialogue with children and their parents focused on 

healthy sexuality at the age appropriate time  

  *  Minimize one-on-one contact between adults and children 

  *  Advocate for innovative, evidence -based child sexual abuse 

prevention policies at all levels of government and   

       

*  Trust our best instincts when we believe abuse is occurring 

and report it.  

We have learned that what happened at Penn State is a terrible 

tragedy for those who were victimized and silenced, but that it 

doesnôt have to be the whole story.  We as a nation can, and 

must, prevent this kind of abuse from occurring to future gener-

ations because at the very least all of our children deserve  

happy and healthy childhoods, free of abuse. 

     Abuse thrives on shadows, secrecy, and silence.  When 

those who have been silenced begin to speak, we all begin to 

heal.  Each manôs testimony resonated with raw emotional  

power, ripping the covers off of an ugly wound society has  

permitted to fester.  It is both shocking and deeply unsettling to 

have our collective pain so brutally exposed. 

     A trial is but one step on a much longer journey.  The court-

room is a place for justice, not for healing.  For some survivors, 

bringing the people who have harmed them to account in court 

can be a piece of that healing.  Many others will never have that 

opportunity or will not succeed in their efforts.  But all survivors 

can heal.  This verdict merely ends one chapter of a much 

longer story that will take years to write.  

                By:  Christopher Anderson 

                       Executive Director, MaleSurvivor 

                       www.malesurvivor.org  

     Now that Jerry Sandusky has been found guilty of child sexual abuse, the  

    question before us as a nation is:        WHAT HAVE WE LEARNED?  

Back to School Bash 2012  
     Our 8th Annual Back to School Bash 

for the children in counseling was held at 

the CAC on August 2nd.  This yearõs  

activity was Spin Artñthe children drop 

paint on a thick piece of spinning paper  

to make colorful, cool designs to hang up 

at home.  Again this year, the Tellico 

Village Volunteer Clowns helped enter-

tain the kids with face painting.  We 

served the children and their families 

Papa Johnõs pizza, drinks, and for dessert 

we had homemade sugar cookies the kids 

were able to decorate with frosting and 

sprinkles.  A total of 31 children went 

home with a brand new backpack (Many, 

Many Thanks to Wal-Mart and Jan & Jim 

Sykes) loaded with enough supplies to 

last until the end of December.                                            

       Thank you!  Your help is very much  

appreciated and contributed directly to the                        

       success of the event: 

  Monterey Mushrooms  Bob & Linda Wright 

  Paul & Cheryl Ottaviano    Citizens National Bank 

  Kiwanis of Roane County              Delores Benton 

  Parsonõs & Wright, CPAõs             Carol Daniels 

  Ten Mile United Methodist Church 

  Joyce & Bill Peterson             Ginny Ranck 

  All Occasion Party Rentals                Diana Gahrs 

  Linda Solymossy            Juanita Wright 

  Joy Macklem         Dianne Hamrick 

  Millie Bruner     Scott & Tara Martz 

  East Hills Baptist Church, William B. Robins 

We would like to take the opportunity offered by this  

Holiday Season to extend our gracious thanks to those 

who have made our progress possible.   

Seasonôs Greetings and every good wish for your  

happiness in the New Year. 



CONTRIBUTORS  

March 8, 2012  -   September 30, 2012   

In kind and cash donations help to support services provided for children and their non-offending caregivers whose lives have 

been impacted by abuse.  On behalf of the Board of Directors, the staff, and most importantly, the children whose lives are truly 

made better because of your gifts,           WE THANK YOU  

Mr & Mrs Arthur Janes             Mary LeTard 

Community Church of Tellico Village 

Glenn Boyles & Jane Mocilac 

St. Thomas the Apostle Catholic Church 

John & Barbara Thibadeau 

Central United Methodist Church 

United Methodist Women of Trinity UMC 

Hubbell Lenoir City 

Gary & Amy Dunajewski 

First Baptist Church of Tellico Village 

First United Methodist Church, Oak Ridge 

Larry B Evans                    Warren Longmire 

Knights of Columbus Council 12633 

Ann A. Maroney 

Marva Boatman                         

United Methodist Women 22  Central UMC 

Good Neighbors Shoppe, Inc.  

Jonathan Monat                Ray and Pat Harris 

Jack and Norma Racke 

Kiwanis Foundation of Tellico Village 

Billy and Susie Kries 

Charles and Marla Lammi 

Mrs Veronika A. Johannesen 

Anonymous 

William and Margaret Manny 

Russ and Jean Hanson 

Air Force Sergeants Association #479 

G F W C Tellico Village 

North Middle School,    Matt Brookshireõs 

                                   Student Council Class 

Jacqueline S. Griswold 

Mr & Mrs Charles W. Lewis, Jr 

Bob & Harriette Buchanan 

Tom and Karen Broniecki 

 

George Britton   by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

Jerry Spahn   by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

Althea Steed   by:  Brock & Nancy Benn 

Bob Cadieux   by:  Jack and Norma Racke 

Dick LeTard   by:  Richard & Norma Reardon 

                       by:  Rosalie M. Allgair  

         by:  Mr & Mrs Harold Egler 

Heidi   by:  Barbara  Eastbourne 

Gayle Grassi   by:  My Fish 

                        by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

David R Kondziela   by:  Robert and Lynne 

              Kondziela, their Coyatee Cove        

              neighbors, Mr & Mrs Pat Hunnewell 

Connor Joseph    by:  Ron & Ginny Ranck 

William Johnson   by:  Mrs. Grace J. Perkins 

Bud Clark   by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

Paul Degn   by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

Mary Lou Grieve   by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

Bruce Tansey   by:  Jack & Norma Racke 

Michael Hamrick  by:  Ken & Dianne Hamrick 

To honor Norma Racke on her 80th Birth-

day   by: Christine Britton & Barbara Brennan  

To honor Dick and Lorna Kolasheski                                      

             by:  Chuck and Kay Goeken 

To honor Sunny Mendelson by: Sandra Page                                          

To honor Dianne Hamrick and 

         Kathy Kinzler   by:  Marva Boatman  

 

Will & Lou Rogers             Helen B Mitchell 

Kathleen L Thorn              Esther Greenspan 

Michael & Barbara McMahon 

Jean Frank                             Judith K Morris 

John & Joyce Chesebrough 

Anne Boutin-Galipeau            Roy Mathews 

Ralph P Bell                      Mrs. Lee K. Varner 

Mr & Mrs John E Meehan 

Ed & Julie Shattuck            Francess A Brewer 

Fredrick & Charlene Nunley 

Mr Michael Bradley (Merck & Co matching) 

Christine M Kayhko             Theone M Relos 

Marcella Turzanski     Tom & Sharon Heckler 

Penny & Roger Deith         John A Bowers Sr 

Mr & Mrs C. E. Hancock 

Lenoir City Board of Education, W. Miller 

The Kuyahoora Valley Foundation 

The Coffin Family & Friends 

Robert & Patricia Bunting 

Mr & Mrs Ernest J Showfety II 

Jerry & Mary Denney        Farrell & Millie Bruner 

L1 D2 Scarlets Tennis Team 

USTA Tennis Team  (Daniõs Team) 

Benay Leff  -  in honor of  Edõs neurologist,  

                     Dr. Lawrence W. Kemp, and his                                

                     cardiologist, Dr. Rajinder Prasad 

Donna & George Price     Kristin Alexander Stults 

Mr & Mrs G. Rosendale      Jack & Norma Racke 

Varnum & Ellen Harris     David & Sally Donohue 

Tellico Village Kiwanis       Ronald & Sally Potter 

Bonnie & Byron McBride     Bill & Marie Wardle 

Yvette Mathews              Richard & Anne Phillips 

Helene & Ronald Rich       Bill & JoAnn Hawkins 

Mr & Mrs Michael T. McClamroch 

The Critchlowõs, Union City Daily Messenger 

Wayne & Linda Hatfield 

Eric & Kelly Manahan 

James & Shirley DiStefano 

Ron & Evon Souder 

Edmund & Dorothy Klein 

Bob & Rosalie Ratcliffe 

Dr & Mrs. Kal Ghoshhajra 

Mark & Lynn Yanke 

Mr & Mrs C. Lamont Deaver 

Fred & Teresa Womack 

Friends & Co-workers at the Reznick Group 

Hamilton Medical Center Medical Staff Services   

                                              & Jeff Myers, CEO 

Michael T. McClamroch, East TN Foundation 

Ryan D. Jumonville 

Jack & Norma Racke 

Steve & Sherry Popovich 

Mr & Mrs Robert T. Davies 

Karyn Ialeggio 

Susan & Jeff Noble 

Perry Anthony 

Bill & Wanda Williams 

Mr & Mrs Timothy A. Priest 

Deborah Shue-Davies 

Gifts in Memory of 

In Loving Memory of  

Edward J. Conte 

 In Loving Memory of  

Richard Davies 



  IN-KIND DONATIONS 
LawnCare of East TN, Clifford Glassman 

Farrell & Millie Bruner 

Wal Mart #741, Lenoir City 

Frank Navratil                 Wayne Bunch 

Raindrop Irrigation Services, Marshall Lewis 

Patrick & Dawn Nichol 

Mrs. Joy Macklem                         Jan Smith 

Jack and Norma Racke             Marc Lighter 

Ron and Ginny Ranck            Judy Courtley 

Brock and Nancy Benn 

Paul and Cheryl Ottaviano 

Ruthie Fernandez            Baker Creek Band 

Tellico Village Woodworkers 

Karen Keirstead                Papa Johnõs Pizza 

Ray and Juanita Wright 

Mona Williams-Hayes          Suzanne Meyer 

Beth Catchot             Castleton Farms 

Wamplerõs Farm Sausage 

BJK Bookkeeping & Tax Services 

Mrs. Elizabeth McGrew 

Luci Bell              Cindy LaPera 

Carmen Fahey                     Carol Daniels 

Diane OõBrien                    Ginger Barthel 

Shirley Bierkamp           Phillip Newman 

Denise Dubrule            Ms. Tracy Mills 

Angela Selvage  Pat Kegley 

The Town Framery, Debi Tuttle 

Kingston Quilting Group 

Robert & Bernadette Thelen 

McDonaldõs, Kingston, Tara Stockton 

Gene Bowdenõs Flower Shop, Louise White 

Diana Gahrs      Pat Miller 

Tom Humphries      Jay Jarrels 

Mr & Mrs Sam Humphries 

Mary LeTard            Debbie Miller 

Marilyn Hill                   Mrs. Joyce Pawlicki 

Jackie Cotton      All Occasion Party Rentals 

Amy Dunajewski              Ursula Cappuccio 

Knoxville TVA Employees Credit Union 

                                        Julie Etter, Br Mgr 

Jim and Margaret Poole              

Jean Hanson                            Loretta Spunt       

Ken and Sally Muth              Massey Electric 

Ken & Dianne Hamrick 

Community Church of Tellico Village 

QuickPrint & Copy,  Mr. Randy Holt 

Mr. Robert Franke           

Jan Sykes                               Delores Benton           

Don & Marilyn Hill          Suzanne Seavey 

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Holmes 

Mrs. My Fish     Nadine Montgomery 

Jackie and Rod Trombly      Doris Schrum 

Jack and Norma Racke            Joan Panter 

Ron and Ginny Ranck    Frederick Ahrens 

Norma and Richard Reardon 

Jerry & Nancy Campbell 

John and Sandi Downing 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Bierman 

Bob & Suzie Steege     Tom & Pat Thomas 

Andy and Judy Hadjian 

Mr. and Mrs. David Powell 

Bill & Donna Long    Brock & Nancy Benn 

Larry and Linda Branum 

Scott and Karen Mathot 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Burkholder 

Don and Jan Miller       Charlotte Johnson 

Douglass Fox                Martha N. Stanton 

Roger and Jeanne Phelps 

David and Mary Ann Golden 

Phil and Sarina Baker   ôGirlfriendsõGroup 

Doug and Mary Ann Davino 

Bob & Linda Wright 

Delores and Robert Brandt 

Robert and Beverly Cantine 

Bill & Joyce Peterson 

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Teeples 

John and Cassandra Peterson 

Tellico Village Lions Club 

Don & Carol Stieghan 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Izod 

Mr. and Mrs. John DiFucci 

Richard & Sara Emery 

Donald & Daphne Kress 

Dr.õs Wayne & Virginia Tolbert 

St Thomas the Apostle Catholic Church    

         Womenõs Monday Bible Study:  

  Diane V. Zaidel          Theresa Powell 

  Meredith E. Jaffe        Ellen J. Cleary 

  Kathlyn T. Goeken     Joan Zaar  

                Angeline Struttmann  

Paul and Cheryl Ottaviano 

  In Loving memory of 

    James Keirstead 

Norma and Richard Reardon 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Dobrino 

Bruce & Susie Auten        

Rick Calacci                     

Christopher Prevo                   

Mr. and Mrs. M. J. Crosby 

Mary LeTard                    

Barbara S. Clarke            

Dr. and Mrs. James J. Acker 

Al and Sue Czachowski 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald R. Schuster 

Friends at Toshiba                 

Boake and Marion Sells 

Robert and Margaret Landau 

Tom and Marlie Ridley 

Mrs. Beatrice A. Johnson 

Kim and Diane Oster 

Norm and Peg Harris        

Nancy Cannon 

Jerry M. Torrence 

Wesley D. Furlong 

Geraldine Collura 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jaquith 

Roy and Gayle Fagan         

Frank and Barbara Rouland 

Thomas and Suzanne Nestor 

Kevin and Laura Kimball 

Gary and Patricia Peshak 

Richard and Mary Hoffmann 

Arthur and Suzanne Freedberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Berenbroick 

William and Elizabeth Menish 

Mr. and Mrs. Emmett F. Barrett 

Melvyn and Michele Hunger 

Dr. and Mrs. Craig  Andrews 

Mark and Micky Stevenson 

Barry and Joan Gaberman 

Sally (Sara) Turner 

David and Sandra Nichols 

Jack and Judy Hall 

Judith S. Albrecht 

Daniel Prevo 

   In Loving Memory of 

  Kevin M. Furlong 



OUR HELPING HANDSĄ 

NEWSLETTER ANNOUNCEMENT 
Beginning in January 2013, all future editions of our newsletter will no longer be sent by standard mail.  Over 

the years our mailing list has grown which also means the price of printing and mailing each edition is using 

money we could be investing in the children.  We will start sending the newsletter by email.  If we do not have 

your email address, or if you prefer to receive a paper copy, please contact our office, 865-986-1505.  

 The newsletter is also available through our website:  www.kidsfirsttn.org    

4Ï ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ (ÅÌÐÉÎÇ (ÁÎÄÓȟ 6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓȟ #ÉÖÉÃ 'ÒÏÕÐÓȟ "ÕÓÉÎÅÓÓÅÓȟ  

)ÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓ ÁÎÄ .ÅÉÇÈÂÏÒÈÏÏÄ #ÌÕÂÓɂ9ÏÕ ÁÒÅ Á ÖÉÔÁÌ ÐÁÒÔ ÉÎ ÈÅÌÐÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÆÕÒÔÈÅÒ ÏÕÒ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎȟ 

ÔÏ (ÅÁÌ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÉÎ ÏÆ #ÈÉÌÄ !ÂÕÓÅ 

Thomas Ringenbach and Jim Marotta, members of the Tellico Village Woodworkers Club, came to tour the Center in early 

spring and brought with them a few ôsamplesõ of toys for the childrenõs play room.  The Woodworkers have been very  

generous over the yearsñmaking rocking horses, chairs, tables, games, stoolsñeverything and anything we need for the 

children and the CAC. 

Lynn Moyers, Board of Directors President for the Good Neighbors Shoppe, presented Chris with a check for a grant  

awarded to Kids First CAC to deliver the adult education programs on the prevention of child sexual abuse, Stewards of  

Children and Prevent Now, to as many as 1,500 adults at no cost.   


